

CWA Indiana Retired Members Chapter 1130 East Epler Avenue Indianapolis, IN 46227

December 9, 2020

Dear Fellow Retirees,

It is hard to believe to believe 2020 is almost over. For me, this year seems to have flown by, and yet has dragged on, seemingly indefinitely, at the same time. It has indeed been a year filled with challenges, uncertainty, disappointments, loss, and disconnectedness. Yet at the same time, it has been a year of compassion, of hope, of collaboration and care.

The biggest disappointment for our group is inability to meet. We have missed the fellowship, the camaraderie and good food. Each of those is a source of nourishment to us. Hence, we have had very little expenses this year. Therefore, we are suspending dues for 2021. If you have already mailed 2021 dues to Terry Fisher you will be credited for 2022.

Sadly, we report we have lost two members this year Billy Floyd and Delilah Neal. Both were health related issues and not from the COVID-19 Virus. If there are others, we are unaware of please let us know. Again, we encourage you to check on your friends and neighbors.

When we sent out our letter in April suspending gatherings until further notice, no one expected we would not be meeting this year. As the numbers increase instead of decrease, we encourage you to remember the basics of wearing a mask, washing your hands frequently and social distancing. As soon as it is safe for us to gather again, we will send you a calendar of those dates.

Our prayer for 2021 is health, peace, and reconciliation.

Fraternally yours,

Elizabeth Harmon, President Indiana CWA Retired Members Chapter 317 888-5442 Home 317 696-4266 Cell phone eharmon544@yahoo.com